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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER 2017 AT THE ALLENS, ALBION ROAD, MARDEN
COMMENCING AT 7.30PM
	053/17
	PRESENT:  Cllrs Adam, Brown, Cowin, Harvey, Mannington, Newton, Robertson and Turner were in attendance.  The Clerk was also present.


	054/17
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Apologies were received from Cllrs Boswell and Tippen.

Cllr Adam took the chair in the absence of Cllr Tippen.


	055/17
	PARISH COUNCILLOR INTERESTS

(a) RESIGNATION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR CHRISTOPHER CHILDS:  Cllr Childs had tendered his resignation as Parish Councillor, in writing to the Clerk, with effect from 1st September.  The Clerk had informed Maidstone Borough Council and had advertised the casual vacancy.  If no by-election is called by 25th September the Clerk would then proceed to advertise for co-option.
(b) REGISTERS OF INTEREST:  Cllrs Brown and Turner would need to amend their register of interests following their marriage.  
(c) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
(d) GRANTING OF DISPENSATION: There were no requests for dispensation.


	056/17
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8th August 2017 were agreed and signed as a true record.



	057/17
	IDENTIFICATION OF ITEMS INVOLVING PUBLIC SPEAKING:  There were no members of the public in attendance.



The meeting was adjourned for the following items:

PUBLIC FORUM 

No members of the public present.
EXTERNAL REPORTS

Police:  The PCSO will no longer be attending the Parish Council meetings unless there is a specific request from the Council.  Therefore crime figures and any other reports will be read out under Parish Matters below.

Community Warden: Not in attendance
The meeting was reconvened for the rest of the agenda.

	058/17
	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (for information only)

Update from Full Council To Do List:  Cllr Adam read through the list and noted any further action required.


	059/17
	PARISH MATTERS

	(a)
	Local Needs Housing:  In regard to the Maidstone Road development there were still some conditions to be met before work could commence.  The Clerk would contact Golding Homes to see if there is any date for commencement.

	(b)
	Business Forums’ report :  Nothing to report

	(c) 
	Police: 9 crimes committed since last meeting: 3 thefts, 4 burglaries, 1 attempted burglary and one criminal damage.  PCSO Morris had circulated the “e-watch” website for Cllrs and residents to register with to see up to date crime details.

Updates for Parish Councils – a report on the current situation with PCSOs had previously been circulated.  PCSO Morris was still covering Marden but had more parishes to cover at the current time.  It was hoped that following recruitment of further PCSOs the areas could be re-evaulated.

	(d)
	Communication

(i) Newsletter:  The new format in booklet form had been printed and was currently being delivered.  The Council had received positive feedback from members of the public and Cllrs agreed to carry on with the format.
(ii) Website:  Still being updated and Cllrs requested to submit a short profile of themselves, with photos if possible.

	(e)
	Cemetery – Exclusive Right of Burial Certificates – There were no certificates to be signed 

	(f)
	Updates from MBC and KCC – A “Who’s Who” of Officers at Maidstone Borough Council had been circulated to Cllrs.

	(g)
	Marden Memorial Hall The next meeting of Hall Trustees was due on 18th September

	(h)
	Parish Council Planning Application – notice board at Chainhurst advertisement application was temporary for 5 years.  A new application was required from November 2017 – the Clerk had completed the forms and with the agreement of the Parish Council would submit the application along with payment.  It was agreed that the Clerk would ask for a period of 10 years approval before reapplication.

	(i)
	Marden Playing Field – new youth shelter.  A consultation had been held with Marden Youth Club on 23rd August and Cllr Tippen had submitted a report following this consultation.  Cllrs agreed with the proposal of proceeding with the quote from Rekk.  The Clerk was asked to contact MBC to ascertain release of the S106 money before entering a contract with Rekk.

	(j)
	Brain of Marden quiz night – 28th October – It was agreed to enter a Parish Council team for this quiz.

	(k)
	Snow and Ice Clearance/Winter Maintenance Risk Assessments revisited following information received from Parish Council insurers – a new draft document circulated to Cllrs prior to meeting. The risk assessment was agreed with amendments to be made to the notice before placing on notice boards and telegraph poles in the area of the pavement to be cleared (ie Church Hill).


	060/17
	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	(a)
	Amenities Committee – Minutes of the Amenities meeting held on 22nd August had been previously circulated.

	(b)
	Planning Committee - Minutes of Planning Meeting held on 15th and 29th August had been previously circulated.  A further planning meeting was also held on 5th September.

	(c)
	Finance Committee – There had been no Finance Meeting held since the last meeting.  

	(e)
	Other Conferences/Meetings attended: 

11th September – KALC Area Committee.  Unfortunately Cllr Mannington was unable to attend.

	(f)
	Conferences/Meetings for the coming months:

14th September – KALC Clerks’ Conference – Canterbury

20th September – NhW and Police Meeting – Maidstone Police Station

22nd/25th September – Environment Agency Public Consultation Workshops Smarden/Yalding

12th October – KALC Finance Conference – Ditton

23rd October – KCC Highways Seminar – Oakwood House, Maidstone

18th November – KALC AGM – Ditton

Other KALC conferences/training circulated to Cllrs


	(g)
	Councillor representation on Human Resources Sub-Committee; KALC Area Committee; Speed Awareness Working Group; Patients Reference Group and Public Transport and Highways following the resignation of Cllr Childs.

It was proposed, and agreed, to defer this until a new Cllr was elected or co-opted.  If the situation arose when a meeting was called for one of the above groups Cllrs would be asked to attend to represent the Parish Council.


	061/17
	CORRESPONDENCE 

	(a)
	MBC Consultations:

Council Tax Reduction Scheme & Introduction of Universal Credit – Cllrs noted the content but did not wish to comment.
Park and Ride Improvements – The Clerk was asked to submit a separate comment instead of completing the survey.  Cllrs wanted to state to MBC that there is no P&R which is in easy access of Marden residents; they deeply regret that the P&R did not go ahead at Linton Hill and although Cllrs agrees with the principle of P&R there is no benefit currently to Marden residents although it seems that they are subsidising the current system.

	(b)
	South East Water – new water main installation in Sovereigns Way – noted

	(c)
	KALC Parish News – August edition – noted

	(f)
	KALC Chief Executive’s Bulletin 29 & 30 - noted

	(g)
	Joint Parish Flood Group – Action Plan for review and discussion – noted

	(h)
	KCC Local Flood Risk Management Strategy consultation – Cllr Brown took the document away to read and would make comment to Cllrs via email as consultation ends on 8th October.

	(i)
	KCC Flood Risk to Communities document for Maidstone - Cllr Brown took document away to review with the KCC document.

	(j)
	Middle Medway Flood Resilience Scheme – update – noted

	(k)
	Marden Parish Church magazine – September edition – noted

	(l)
	Copy letter from KALC in regard to MBC Low Emissions Strategy Consultation – noted

	(m)
	Clerks and Councils Direct - for information

	(n)
	NALC Legal Topic Note – General Data Protection Regulation – summary of main provisions - The Clerk was asked to review the policy, update the Parish Council policy if required and report back to Full Council in October. 

	062/17
	FINANCE

	(a)
	Balances as at 12th September 2017:
Nat West Reserve Account (as at 3rd August as no statement had been received since this date): £106,580.48

Nat West Current Account: £0.00

Unity Bank: £82,500.34

Santander: £38,401.16

NS&I: £17,881.33

	(b)
	Invoices for Approval:

	
	Cheque Payments:

	
	Chq No.
	Payee
	Details
	Amount

	
	5739
	Cash
	Petrol, Office Cleaning
	68.01

	
	5740
	Citizens Advice
	Outreach session
	50.00

	
	5741
	Cancelled
	
	

	
	5742
	Inland Revenue
	PAYE/NIC
	2,013.15

	
	5743
	Graham Carey
	Grounds Maintenance
	130.00

	
	5744
	Rams Hill
	Mower Repairs
	102.00


	
	Invoices agreed and cheques signed by three Cllrs.


	
	Electronic Payments:


	
	Payee
	Details
	Amount

	
	PKF Littlejohn
	External Audit
	480.00

	
	Postage by Phone
	Office/Newsletter postage
	100.00

	
	Ecocleen Services
	2 months public convenience cleaning
	1,145.00

	
	Alison Hooker
	Purchase of water butts, vehicle ramps and flowers for Cllr Boswell
	138.95

	
	Howlands Electrical
	PAT Testing
	80.00

	
	Top 2 Bottom Ltd
	Changing Room roof repairs
	432.00

	
	Kent County Supplies
	Office, Hall, Public Convenience supplies
	234.66

	
	Marden Memorial Hall
	Youth Club hall hire and office rent
	413.00

	
	Viking
	Hall and office supplies
	222.13

	
	Pitney Bowes
	Franking Machine rental
	15.54


	
	Invoices agreed and Cllrs Cowin and Mannington to authorise payment following notification from Clerk.


	063/17
	HIGHWAYS AND PUBLIC TRANSPORT

	a)
	Highways

Kent Highways work – village sign and proposed gateway – Goudhurst Road details previously circulated to Cllrs.  Cllrs felt this was over suburbanising and would prefer to see the “Marden” and 30mph sign on a larger gateway with no yellow background.
Rights of Way Improvement Plan consultation – closing date 17th September – Cllr Adam to complete and circulate prior to closing date.  Cllr Harvey would speak to the Footpath Group to ensure they were aware of the consultation.
Barrier at Howland Road/Battle Lane/Park Road junction report on KCC website that no further action to be taken. The Clerk was asked raise this with Eric Hotson at the next meeting as Cllrs had concerns over the safety of road users and for any contractors who would work on the cast iron fingerpost.
Traffic Regulation Order: Waiting Restrictions at Goudhurst Road/Admiral Way – Noted and the Clerk was asked to place on website and Facebook.
Highway Engineer visit to Marden – 20th September: Cllr Eric Hotson would accompany the Engineer and Marden PC will be advised following this visit.

	(b)
	Public Transport

South Eastern Railway –Mike Gibson has retired and Chris Vinson has taken over the role of Public Affairs Manager.   The Clerk was asked to invite Mr Vinson to visit Marden.   

South Eastern – Stakeholder update details regarding work at London Bridge - noted



There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm
Signed: ……………………………………………………………

Date: 10th October 2017
Chairman, Marden Parish Council 

	Office Opening Times:

Mondays, Tuesdays & Fridays  10am - 12 noon

Email: clerk@mardenkent-pc.gov.uk
Website:  www.mardenkent-pc.gov.uk
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